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Dinner Meeting: 

Contact Pam Ross-Smith - for all dinner arrangements no later than the Monday prior to our dinner meeting. Advise her of any apologies if you are unable to attend or to let her know of extra dinner guests that you have invited. This will ensure the accurate catering for the Wednesday meeting and appropriate charges for meals.

COST (Includes dinner) Members/Guests $20.00

Special Dietary Requirements:
If anyone has any special dietary requirements will they please inform Pam so that she can inform the club.  The club is very happy to cater to individual needs.

Pam Ross-Smith
Home: 
3356 4201

Mobile: 
0413 188 562

Email: 
pross4@eq.edu.au
OR
pross0@yahoo.com.au
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Diary Dates:.
· 31st March – Board meeting
· 5th April – Sewing Bee at Karen’s place.
· 9th April – Next dinner meeting.
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Birthday wishes for April:

3rs Pam O’Reilly


Bingo Thursday Morning:
Bingo starts at 10:30am.  Zonta support staff are required to be at the club by 9:30am.
Bingo Roster 
April


3rd
Karen

10th       Penny

17th
Lorraine

24th
Kay

May

8th
Penny

15th
Jan

22nd
Elizabeth

29th
Bettina

June

5th
Karen

12th
Lorraine

19th
Kay

26th
Penny, Ros, Elizabeth

July

3rd
Penny, Ros, Tracey

10th 
Tracey, Ros, Bettina

17th
Carole

I have tried my best to sort people out for when it suits them.  It is all a bit difficult as both  Jan and I will be away at the same time in June - July.  

If these days do not suit you, try to change with someone else and if that proves too difficult, then ring me.  There could be a couple of members who I could ask if in a fix.
Vicki Williams 

Bingo Convenor

President’s Message
Thank you to all our members for the great support on International Women’s Day, Simone, Vicki and Yvonne to name a few of many that helped make the day a success.

Now the Finance committee is putting their heads together to consider if we try “Women in Expo” again.

Its time for dues to be paid and for you to consider what committee you would like to be part of for the next year.

Please do not forget the sewing bee at Karen’s house on the 5th April as we have been getting requests for more breast cushions.

It’s also time for us to consider what projects we would like to support and with how much, Status of Women committee will be putting forward a proposal at the next meeting.

The nominating committee will be requesting nominations for the vacant board positions at the next meeting, if you would like to play a more active part in our club please put your hand up.
Regards,
Jan Spittle 



Organisation, Membership & Classification Committee

Greetings to all members and I hope the Easter bunny came to you all.

Membership Ins and Outs!

The March meeting was a mix of pleasure and pain for the Membership committee (all two of us - Penny and myself). I was delighted that our past- member and current newsletter editor Anjali, who is so busy with work and family matters, made the time to visit us again. It was great to see her looking so well and happy. 

It was also great to receive Anthea Watson’s, Jenny Meek’s and Di Woodland’s confirmations that they will join our club next month and, although Marina had us worried on the night, she has since said she will continue to be a member after enjoying the Area meeting that 12 of us attended on Sunday 16th.

Sadly we had received the resignations of Pam O’Reilly and Di Westwood before the meeting, and Vicki Bell has now also resigned for this year but will rejoin us once she and her husband return from their long awaited trip round Australia.

We’ll have the opportunity to say bon voyage to Vicki at April’s meeting, but Di and Pam have already said their goodbyes and Jan and myself have emailed them with our and the Club’s best wishes. 

Membership Fees

A reminder that membership fees of $175 are due this month and I am hoping that when Penny sends off the membership numbers and dues to HQ in May, we will find losses and gains have balanced out.

Elizabeth's profile

This month's profile is of Elizabeth White, for which thanks, Elizabeth. 

Elizabeth has held several Zonta Club positions including vice president and treasurer and has had, and is still having, a very full life outside Zonta! 

She'd need to write a book to tell it all but here's an entertaining appetizer for us all to enjoy. 

See you all at April’s meeting.

Regards,
Rosalind Pestell

United Nations Committee
Women hold key to reaching development goals – Migiro
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UN Deputy Secretary-General Asha-Rose Migiro

12 March 2008 – Efforts to meet international development goals must focus on empowering women, Deputy Secretary-General Asha-Rose Migiro said last night in a speech delivered at the Council on Foreign Relations in New York. 

“Empowering women is not just an end in itself; it is a prerequisite for reaching all of the Millennium Development Goals – our common vision to build a better world in the 21st century,” she said of the targets, known as MDGs, that aim to slash a host of global ills by 2015. 

At the moment the news is quite sobering, she said: systematic discrimination against girls and women in the world’s poorest countries will make it impossible for these States to meet the priority goal to halve the number of people living in extreme poverty by that year. 

“Women and girls form the majority of the world’s poor and hungry, girls are dropping out of primary school at rates far greater than boys, and the spread of HIV disproportionately affects women and girls,” Ms. Migiro said, adding that efforts to cut maternal mortality rates were also lagging. 

As national legal structures were still not adequately addressing this situation, women’s leadership was crucial, she said. 

In that context, the Deputy Secretary-General noted that MDG number three, promoting gender equality and women’s empowerment, recognized this by including an indicator for women’s political leadership. 

To achieve this, it was crucial to promote affirmative action, human rights protection and leadership training, including apprenticeship programmes for young women in political parties, as well as programmes to develop a “women’s manifesto of policy priorities.” 

In addition, she said, it was imperative to boost women’s economic leadership and to protect women against violence. Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon’s recent launch of a UN campaign to end violence against women would bring about the kind of high-level commitment needed to fight that global scourge. 

To strengthen all these efforts, she supported the creation of one “dynamic and strengthened gender entity” that would consolidate existing UN structures, to advance the cause of women's empowerment and realize gender equality worldwide. 

Regards,

Joyce Krause

Status of Women Committee 

Saturday 5th April is our sewing bee day at Karen Fuller’s home, Leopardwood Crt, Albany Creek.  It’s a fun day, usually with lots of food (BYO to share) and for new members, a nice way to meet fellow Zontians. Time to be advised. We will be making breast cushions, our on-going support for breast cancer victims, and these will go to the hospitals to distribute.

Jebb House made an urgent request for ladies and children’s undies which we passed at the last meeting to provide and these have been delivered. Save the Children Qld have a wonderful set-up at the refuge with co-ordinators, psychologists and volunteers taking the women to court appearances, doctors appointments, getting the newly arrived children to a local school and being there to support them over what is obviously a traumatic time. Save the Children also have a mobile van visit caravan parks weekly, supporting families who are ‘doing it tough’ with toys for the kids and helping out in other ways. Some of the linen/doonas that Jebb have not required have made their way to these families also. 

Pam Ross-Smith, our Z Club co-ordinator is hoping to begin a new group of young Z Club Zontians this year. We supported a number of students to attend the IWD luncheon, and hopefully they now have more understanding of our club.

Regards,

Lorraine Hunter

Thought for the month

“Problems worthy of attack prove their worth by fighting back...” 
- Paul Erdos 



Member’s profile of:

Elizabeth White
Name:  Elizabeth (Anne) White   I had to be named Elizabeth.  The eldest daughter on both sides of the family was always Elizabeth (except for a few radicals in the family).  It is amazing how many forms of the name are given as “call” names in our family, to avoid confusion.  Date 10.6.46 ….. still going.

I grew up in: Ascot

And I lived with: just my parents with my widowed grandmother and an aunt living next door – until my mother died when I was eight and I was sent to live with cousins for the six months it took for her sad departure from cancer (she was 31).  I came home for six months and then was sent to boarding school (St Aidans at Corinda had a hostel across the railway line, later the Corinda Maternity Hospital).  Two years later I came home when, much to my surprise, my father married my mother’s nurse who turned into a wicked stepmother.  I was sent to Clayfield College from which I was expelled after the end of two years because my grades were not excellent and my behaviour not perfect.  I still have the letter and report cards which make interesting reading – as a teacher, I find it quite hilarious.  I was sent up the road to St Rita’s where the nuns despaired of ever educating me as my education had been severely neglected.  Reluctantly they nominated me for Scholarship which I passed quite well, having done four years’ work in one.  I loved St Rita’s and had excellent teachers. Our senior class received 27 A’s for Senior in English, out of a class of 32.  Most of them became teachers, one topped the state in English and the remainder received Commonwealth Scholarships to UQ (I still have the piece out of the Courier Mail verifying these statistics).  I spent my first two years teaching in the town of Jandowae (30 miles north of Dalby) where I had a wonderful time away from my stepmother, but missed my boyfriend badly (to become my husband one year later).  I managed to buy a little white Mini when I turned 21 so managed to come home every weekend.  I have lived in the Brisbane environs since.

My biggest move (home –wise) to date was when:  I married the love of my life, John, who most inconsiderately died of lung cancer twenty-two years ago and necessitated my return to teaching.

People/pets & possessions dearest to me now are:  my children, Michelle (36), Peter (34), Marian (32) and Johanne (27) – her father named her, a mixture of John and Anne; my grandchildren, Alexander (8), Hamish (5) and Reilly (1) – oh yes, inlaws are dear to me too!  Marian and Jo yet have to present me with a grandchild.  Black Labradors also have been prominent in our family.  We (Marian and I) delivered eight black babies at the end of October.  I had four here up until mid Dec but now have only Annie (14) and her daughter Poppy (12) as Jo and her husband took Barkley (8) and Lilly (4) to their new abode.  I also have a chocolate point Siamese called Rosie, a Tortie Smoke Persian called Lulu and her brother Winston who is a Red Smoke Persian.  When I went bush to Closeburn, I had six Labradors, four cats, my friend’s horse (she is the vet at Albany Hills), Jo’s two cows Norman and Buttercup, three sheep (Roger Ramjet, Felice and Felicity) and Ducky.

My business or profession is/was: teaching and dog breeding.  I spent most of my teaching career at Ferny Grove High.  John ensured I kept up with upgrading qualifications and had me back into supply teaching as soon as he knew he was terminally ill.

My current work or main occupation(s) is/are:  I am retired and enjoying every minute of it.  However, Marian has now got me back into the dog breeding work.

My other interests &/ or skills &/ or indulgences include:  photography, gardening, reading and travel.  I have a fascination for the UK and its history.  I long to get back to see Scotland under snow and spend more time in Northern Ireland.  Gardening takes up a lot of my time.  I took hundreds of plants with me when I moved from Closeburn.  Orchids seem to be my most prolific flowerers.  I seem to spend most of my time with my family and friends and don’t get time to be bored.  

I also want to tell you that:  Wicked stepmothers do have their demise and despite her presence, I had the most wonderful father and grandparents etc who gave me a wonderfully loving upbringing.  Despite the fact too that my husband died at 37, we had the most wonderful time and memories are the greatest thing to possess.

My Zonta Information

Month & year joined Zonta:  I honestly can’t remember but it must have been circa 1997.
I joined Zonta because: Bettina got hold of me after church one day and told me I would enjoy it as it involved doing things to help improve womens’ standard of living.  

I remain in Zonta because: It does do wonderful things and does make a difference for those women whose lives are not as fortunate as ours.

Positions held in Zonta : Chaired Status of Women for some years and was Vice President at one stage, and was Treasurer for a while.

Positions I’d be willing to try in Zonta: sometime: I think it is time for young blood to have their turn as there are so many capable and fired-up young women in our club now, all of whom deserve to have a chance.













All articles in this newsletter are provided by the chairperson of each committee.  These articles are not necessarily the views of Zonta or the Editor.

